SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:
The Mayor


Deputy Mayor


All Members of Sandy Town Council

There will be a Meeting of Sandy Town Council on Monday 6th December 2004, in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 pm.

1st December 2004








T N Stewart











Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  APOLOGIES

2.  TO RECEIVE STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM 

MEMBERS

(a) Prejudicial Interests

(b) Personal Interests

3.  ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS

4.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN 

COUNCIL

(ANY PLANS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT WILL BE ON DISPLAY IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM FROM 7.15PM ONWARDS AND MEMBERS ARE REQUESTED TO VIEW THESE PRIOR TO THIS ITEM)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

5.  LEAVE OF ABSENCE

It is requested that under Standing Order RR (III) Council approve the possible long-term absence for Cllr Mrs Gautier-Groom in excess of the 6 months permitted.

6.  CASUAL VACANCY ON SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To consider expressions of interest received and to make formal co-option of a new member to fill the Casual Vacancy on Sandy Town Council.  (COPIES OF TWO COMPLETED QUESTIONNAIRES RECEIVED ARE ATTACHED – MEMBERS ONLY)

7.  MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)
8.  MINUTES AND REPORTS 

To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

+     (a)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 11th October 

              2004.  

+      (b)  Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 18th October 2004.
+      (c)  Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 1st November

   2004.

+      (d)  Meeting of Audit Committee held on Monday 8th November 2004.


   N.B.  All Estimates Related Items will be considered in detail at Finance and General

   Purposes Committee on 13th December 2004, as is the usual practice.

+*    (e)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 22nd 

               November 2004. 

+*     (f)  Special Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 29th November 2004.

*       (g)  Meeting of Staffing Committee held on Monday 29th November 2004.

               (TO FOLLOW)

+ = Previously circulated

* = Exempt Information – Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985.

9.  MATTERS ARISING

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

10.  REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES

(a)  To receive Minutes of the Meeting of the Community Liaison Forum held on Monday 4th October 2004.  (PREVIOUSLY CIRCULATED)

(b)  To receive any verbal reports from Council Representatives on outside bodies.

11.  CLERK’S REPORT
To receive Clerk's Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)

12.  APPLICATION FOR QUALITY COUNCIL STATUS

To receive report regarding the present position in respect of the Application.  (COPY ATTACHED)

13.  ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS 

On matters raised during this meeting.

14.  PRESS RELEASE

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

DATE/REF
APPLICANT
DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
MID BEDS NOTIFIED
MID BEDS DECISION

18.11.04

136/04


04/02063/FULL

M & J W Codd

Highfield Farm

Sandy

SG19 2AQ
Full application for a barn conversion to form 3 cottages for holiday accommodation at Highfield Farm, Sandy, Beds.

Town Council

6.12.04


24.11.04

137/04


04/02130/FULL

Mr Mrs S M Wilson

15 The Knolls

Beeston

SG19 1PL
Full application for the erection of a 2 storey first floor side extension containing additional bedroom with ensuite bathroom at 15 The Knolls, Beeston, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 14 & 16 The Knolls and 1,2,3,4 The Crescent Beeston notified

Town Council

6.12.04
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COUNCIL MEETING – 6.12.04

7.  MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS

22.10.04
With the Mayoress, attended a photo-shoot at the revamped play area in Bedford 

Road Recreation Ground for the Mid Bedfordshire District Council's 'Horizon'

magazine.  Pupils from Laburnum Road School also were invited.

23.10.04
Supported by the Mayoress, attended the Bedfordshire Army Cadet Force Open 



Evening at the TA Centre in Kempston.

30.10.04
Attended, with the Mayoress, the RSPB's "Feed the Birds" Day at The Lodge.

30.10.04
Accompanied by the Mayoress, attended the opening of the new Community 

Garden in Bedford Road Recreation Ground, and officially opened the Garden 

and planted a tree.  The Deputy Mayor, Deputy Mayoress, Cllr Aldis and 

Cllr Gurney were also present.

5.11.04
Attended, with the Mayoress, Sandy Upper School's Annual Presentation of 



Awards Evening preceded by a Reception.

12.11.04
Accompanied by the Mayoress, Deputy Mayor and Deputy Mayoress attended 

the Mid Bedfordshire District Council's Chairman's Charity Dinner Dance at 

Beadlow Manor.

13.11.04
Attended, with the Mayoress together with the Mayor and Mayoress of 

Biggleswade, the launch of the 21st Biggleswade Chronicle's Families in Need

Appeal at Satchells in Sandy.

14.11.04
Supported by a large number of Councillors, the Mayoress, Deputy Mayor and 

Deputy Mayoress, took part in Sandy's Remembrance Sunday Parade and 

Service.

20.11.04
Accompanied by the Mayoress, attended a 2003/04 Mayor's and Chairman's 



Reunion Dinner at The Inn at Woburn.

21.11.04
Sent a letter to the Editor of the Biggleswade Chronicle urging readers to 

support the 'Families in Need' Appeal.

03.12.04
With the Mayoress, opened the St Swithun's Lower School's Christmas Bazaar.

04.12.04
Supported by the Mayoress, attended the Mayor of Dunstable's Charity Cheese



and Wine Evening at the Downside Community Centre in Dunstable.

05.12.04
Together with the Mayoress hosted a reception, in conjunction with Sandy's



Victorian Christmas Street Fair and Market, at the Queen's Head Public House.

7.  MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS (CONTD)

DEPUTY MAYOR

10.11.04
Attended "Taboo" exhibition and presentation day at Sandy Upper School and 


Sports College.

5.12.04
Attended with the Deputy Mayoress, the reception in conjunction with Sandy's 


Victorian Christmas Street Fair and Market.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

COUNCIL MEETING – 6.12.04

9.  MATTERS ARISING

(a)  Action Point Service - Re-organisation (1.3.04) (100/03)

A full proposal and detailed costings have now been received from Hyder Business Services.  (COPY ATTACHED)

(b)  National Association of Local Councils Annual Conference, Scarborough (74/04)

A letter was sent to MBDC in support of the Citizens Advice Bureau in its bid to prevent large cuts in its grant from the District Council.  No reply has yet been received.

(c)  Appointment of Bid Consultant – Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Depot (77/04)

A letter was sent to the Chairman of the Upper School Governors requesting that a full Governing Body considered the project so that the Town Council might receive firm information regarding the likely level of financial contribution from the school.  No reply has yet been received.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

COUNCIL MEETING – 6.12.04

11.  CLERK’S REPORT

(1)  Accounts 01.04.04 to 31.10.04

(a)  To receive and approve Lists of Receipts and Payments for October 2004.  (COPIES WILL BE ON DISPLAY PRIOR TO THE MEETING)

(2)  Application for a Grant – Beeston Methodist Church

Beeston Methodist Church have made an Application to the Council for a Grant of £1,000.00 towards the cost of providing disabled facilities (required under the Disability Act) at the Church.  These disabled facilities are likely to cost £3,840.00 and an application has also been made to MBDC for £1,920.00.

This £3,840.00 is part of a much larger scheme for improving the facilities at the Church in order to make it more user friendly and more suitable for the extended community use which it now receives.  The total of these improvements (including the £3,840.00) is £22,000.00.  All but the £3,840.00 now having been funded.

(ATTACHED IS A COPY OF THE LETTER OF APPLICATION TOGETHER WITH THE BALANCE SHEET)  (ESTIMATES HAVE ALSO BEEN PROVIDED)

If Council is minded to make this Grant it would have to be found from Interest received on the Capital Account and in the same way as earlier similar Grants to St Swithun's Church, Baptist Church and the Scouts, treated as a Section 137 Grant, "being in the interests of a number of the local community".

(The instructions of Council are requested)
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12.  APPLICATION FOR QUALITY COUNCIL STATUS 

Members will recall that the Council resolved to apply for Quality Council Status during the current municipal year.  However a number of changes and new arrangements had to be put in place and operated before any application could be made for example Quarterly Newsletter, Members Surgeries, Preparation and Distribution of an Annual Report etc, etc.

As a reminder there are 7 tests that have to be satisfied.

1.  Electoral Mandate – (80% of members have to have been elected not co-opted).

2.  Qualified Clerk – The Clerk must hold either the Certificate in Local Council Administration or the Certificate of Higher Education in Local Policy or Local Council Administration* (*acquired by preparation of a portfolio).

3.  Council Meetings – At least six meetings per year, opportunity for public participation, public notice of, minutes and agenda available etc.

4.  Communication – 21 criteria – 13 of which must be satisfied.

5.  Annual Report – Has to be available publicly by 30th June for the year ended 31st March.

6.  Accountability – Statement of Annual Accounts etc, etc.

7.  Code of Conduct – Has to have been adopted.

Progress has been made in all of the areas where changes were required particularly in Test 4, where it is now suggested that the Council could in fact satisfy probably up to 17 of the criteria, once the Annual Report has been put in place.

The two tests, which cannot yet be satisfied, are 2. Qualified Clerk and 5. Annual Report.

2.  Qualified Clerk – This issue has become a major one among the larger Town Councils.  The acquisition of one of the two qualifications listed is mandatory even though the Clerk may actually hold a higher professional qualification.  Despite a case being made to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister by NALC and the SLCC the rules are not going to be changed and therefore every Clerk must either attend courses to attain the Certificate or prepare the portfolio requested.

The Deputy Clerk has this week finalised her portfolio but obviously due to limited local government experience is having to use much of the documentation that is already in place and procedures that are in operation to support her portfolio.

Already the work involved in this has taken well over 45 hours and a multitude of photocopying.

12.  APPLICATION FOR QUALITY COUNCIL STATUS (CONTD)
It was therefore thought more sensible for this portfolio to be submitted for accreditation and if there are no problems or changes necessary, that clears the way for the Clerk to submit his similar portfolio.  If there are difficulties these can be identified and the changes made before a great deal of work is undertaken in preparing the second portfolio.

The process could actually be seen as an Audit!  If certain arrangements are not to the satisfaction of the Accreditation Panel they can be put right without a further 45 hours of staff time having been wasted.  Mrs Foster invites Members to inspect the actual amount of work and consider the time that has been involved in this matter.

Once this first application has been cleared, work will start on the second portfolio.

5.  Annual Report – The Council considered this matter at the meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee on 1st November 2004.  It was resolved that the Annual Bulletin should be replaced by an Annual Report, similar in appearance to the Bulletin.

Extract from Application Guidance Notes

Test 5 – Annual Report

(Mandatory)

Although there is no statutory duty to prepare an annual report, it is now common practice for the annual meeting to include some form of report on the activity of the council.  This has often been a verbal statement from the chairman, but the Quality Parish and Town Council Scheme requires that the report should be more formal and be in a form suitable for wider publication.  It does not, however, need to be an expensive glossy publication but it should reflect the work of the council, its activities and achievements over the previous year.  It is recommended that the report is approved by the council and that it covers the same period as the financial year

.

It is a requirement that the annual report must have been:

· Completed and published by 30th June of the following year (thus a council whose financial year ends on 31st March 2005, for example, would need to have its annual report published by 30th June 2005).

· Made available for inspection by any elector in the council area.

And

· Made publicly available by being placed at the offices of the principal authorities and local libraries.

The annual report should also include:

· A list of council members and officers plus their contact details.

· A summary of the council's accounts.

And

· An overview by the chairman of the council's achievements.

12.  APPLICATION FOR QUALITY COUNCIL STATUS (CONTD)
Evidence to be Submitted

Councils are required to send a copy of the latest annual report.

Discretionary

1.  The annual report (which is mandatory) is sent to every household in the parish and town council area (a discretionary action).

2.  The annual report includes a summary of council activities during the year.

At this moment in time the Council cannot satisfy either the Mandatory or the Discretionary elements of this Test.  Although its resolved position is to be able to satisfy them all from April 2005.

In summary therefore a great deal of progress has been made but an application still cannot be submitted until Tests 2 and 5 can be satisfied.

Work in connection with both of these matters is ongoing.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY                        - NONE
INFORMATION ATTACHED

ACTION REQUIRED                                                       - MEMBERS ARE REQUESTED

                                                                                                TO RECEIVE AND NOTE THE 

                                                                                                REPORT.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

1st December 2004


